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In association with Internal Quality Assurance Cell, Department of Social Work and Dhara 

Eco Club a lecture on "Zero Waste Campus  - A Green Initiative" was organized  on 22nd 

February,  2023 in  the Department of Social Work. The meeting was attended by hostel 

wardens, student volunteers, the nodal officers Environment,  Dr. Bhupender Singh, Dr. 

DeepaliMathur, Dr. SudiptaSil,  inspection committee members constituted by HVC to 

ensure plastic ban in the campus. The speaker of the topic was DrNareshBhardwaj. He is the 

executive member of Green Earth, NGO. The university has signed an MOU with them to 

work towards ensuring zero waste campus. Dr. Naresh in his  presentation  showed the 

photos of the current waste in hostels which was  clicked for the purpose of sensitization talk. 

He insisted that the compliance to keep the area clean is must as the mismanagement of waste 

may lead hefty fines in future. He insisted that the wardens and the contractors of canteens 

should feel the responsibility of keeping the work area like kitchen clean and shall be 

responsible for segregating the kitchen waste in dry and wet waste. The wet plastics shall also 



be kept separated from the dry waste. The bin in front of the toilet shall not contain anything 

other than sanitary waste.  Students and wardens are encouraged to manage our own waste 

like sanitary towels and diapers by keeping them separately and with proper disposal. The 

audience is encouraged thoroughly to make the university campus an example to all other 

educational institutes. He has motivated all through the presentation and lecture to change our 

thought process and thoughts can change our behaviour. He explained that waste can be 

resource if not mixed. If plastics cannot be avoided consciously, no wrong habits can be quit. 

Students volunteers were asked to campaign politely yet insistently, committedly and 

continuously in spite of resistance (even if the teachers are among them). Certain steps are to 

be imbibed like clicking of photos to appreciate and to warn as well. 

After the talk Dr. Naresh also interacted with students of Social Work and volunteers from 

Dhara- Eco club to understand the impact of campaign on Zero Waste Campus in BPSMV. 

He was further accompanied by Dr. Bhupender Singh, Nodal Office, Enviornment and Dr. 

DeepaliMathur , member of Waste Management Committee to visit the compost units, 

shopping complex and proposed site for setting up waste management unit and also 

submitted action plan (Action Plan for Attaining & Sustaining ‘Zero Waste to Landfill & 

Clean – Green – Pollution Free Campus) to honorable vice chancellor, BPSMV. The copy of 

the same is enclosed. 

Submitted by  

Dr. DeepaliMathur 

 


